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Comments: I'm concerned about this new policy. Bolts and anchors are critical components of climbing safety

and a lack of them could cause undue risk. Plus they have been allowed and leveraged for decades. I've been

climbing for over twenty years in America and internationally. Climbing, especially in the US, has a rich history,

legacy and well-established ethics code that drives the placement and maintenance of fixed gear on climbs. With

leadership from groups like Access Fund and American Safe Climbing Association driving safety and best

practices, we can continue with policies that will allow for exploration of our wilderness areas and recreation. It

would be a real miss to undermine climbing in the US. Also, it is unenforceable to limit access to creating new

routes in existing climbing opportunities. This would cause confusion for climbers and land managers, alike.


